

January 2023 Issue 28 Editor: SSR

NO WIPES



Newsletter

West Patton Village 2022-2023 Infrastructure Project:

Deep Apologies for the water outage on 1/13/2023. This was not a planned outage. WPV project being a complete Infrastructure rehab, unexpected things may happen. This was not planned or expected. A water line gave way during construction and contractors and HPUD staff resolved the issue as quickly as possible. With 70+ year old pipes, some areas maybe more fragile than others. Please be assured that the contractors and staff are making every effort possible not to disrupt your service.

FACTS: Project estimated cost \$13,426,600.00. Water is all SRF Grand and Sewer is a combination of both grant and loan.

- -County and HPUD has a 7 foot easement from the sidewalk into each yard.
- -Whatever is torn-up during constructions will be replaced as good or better by completion of project.
- -Current easement forms will need to be filled out by all residence in Hillcrest and Mt. View .
- -Please check your newsletter each month for updates
- -Updates will be available on HPUD website
- -Contractors will notify you when they will be working on your street, 24 to 72 hours ahead of time.
- . HPUD staff and Contractor will be notifying you as progress moves forward! **This week:** The Contractors will be continuing with new sewer line in the road on Tamarack.

NEW Board Members: At the January 10th Board Meeting, HPUD swore in encumbered Eula Johnson and Lee Harris and welcome new board member Felix Flores. At this meeting the Board re-elected Johnny Everett at President, Eula Johnson as Vice-President and Jim Swistowicz as Secretary.

NEW Time for monthly meetings: The board voted 5 0 to change the time of the monthly board meeting from 2pm to 5:30pm on the seconded Tuesday of each month.

HAPPY VALENTINE'S DAY!



to



Administrative Office Hours

Monday-Thursday 8:00am—3:00pm Fridays 8:00 - 12:00pm

> PO Box 115 447-855 Plumas Street

Phone #: 530-827-3150 Fax #: 530-827-3153 Water/Sewer Emergency # 877-467-7014

www.herlongpud.com

Reminders:

- Utility Payments are due in Office by the 10th of every month, not postmarked. Late fees apply if received after due date or balance not paid in full
- PSN Help # 866-917-7368 (must have valid email and account #)
- FOOD PANTRY @ VFW HALL -1st & 3rd Fridays of the month from 9am-12pm

Upcoming Events & Meetings:

- Sierra Alliance Mtg-2/22@
 HPUD
- Office closed 2/20 For President Holiday
- HPUD Board Meeting 2/14
 @ 5:30pm
- President Holidays 2/13 and 2/20.

Board of Directors

Johnny Everett , President Eula Johnson Vice President Jim Swistowicz, Secretary Lee Harris, Director Felix Flores, Director